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Columbian Hall 
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Next Meeting  

March 27th  

7:00 PM  

 

KjĽrŞ venner, 
Spring seems to be here albeit a rainy one.  It is so nice to see the trees in 
bloom along with the crocus and daffodils, but we could do with less rain. 
 

I hope you enjoyed our February program as much as I did.  David Beland 
did a fine job with his iMovie of Norway.  And, Terra Hegge did a great job 
providing a light dinner before the movie. It was yummy.   Linda, the popcorn 
was a nice touch! 
 

It is with sadness that we said goodbye to two of our Golden Members.  We 
lost Bjarne Nilssen in February and Louise Benoit in March.  They both will 
be greatly missed. They were such an important part of our Lodge. 
 

Mange tusen takk to David Olsen, and his team for their help at the Ethnic 
Fest March.  The event was well attended and we had many visitors at our 
booth.  Perhaps we will have attracted a few potential new members. 
 

Our 11th Annual Norway Day will be here before long.  Plans are progressing 
well for our special event, April 15th.  The theme this year is ñVikingsò.  We 
will have Vikings in the front lobby, in the main room and in the grassy area 
by the parking lot.  Watch closely as you will likely see a few Vikings wander-
ing through the crowd.  Iôm sure you will all want to be a part of this special 
day, so I will be working with you to find just that special niche just for you.   
 

A special tusen takk to Linda Fialkowski for the fine job on the new, peacock 
blue 2017 membership directory.  You can help her by keeping her informed 
of any changes to your information. 
 

This month weôll welcome the Lacey Rotary Exchange student, Adi, who will 
tell us about Finland and her experiences here in the US. 
 

See you on the 27th. 

Beste Hilsen,       JoannŞ 

Fra   Presidenten 

mailto:norwaydreamer@comcast.net
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Hovedstad Lodge Sons of Norway 
Lodge Meeting Minutes 

February 27, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. 
Roll call was taken. There were 27 members present and 11 officers 
The guests were Jean Laws, David Beland, Judi Hambrick, Linda Hansen, Mark 
Hanson and Rebecca Moeckel. 
There were no corrections or additions to be made to January ós minutes. M,S, P. 
 
Reports: 

Vice President – no report 
Secretary – no report 
Treasurer – Treasurer reported on the checking account.  Audit report:  Judy, 

Dan and Jon took random sample of the transaction to examine, they were 
all in order and everything reconciled.  

Trustee – The Edward Jones account has increased over the last month. 
Sunshine – Cards were sent to Janet Carlson and Ruth McCausland.  
  Ellen visited Louis Benoit. 
Social – no report 
Sports – Elaine was awarded a gold pin for Idrettsmerke.   Bob has cards     

available for members to keep track of their sports activities. 
Youth – The committee will be doing a wood working project in conjunction 

with the 4-H at Marshal Middle School.  Also there will be a Sons of Nor-
way garden at the fairgrounds. Produce raised in the garden will be donated 
to the Thurston County food bank. Elaine is going to have some activities 
for children to do at the Ethnic Fest. 

Cultural – There will be a book exchange at next monthôs meeting. The commit-
tee meets at 6:00 p.m. the second Wednesday of each month at the Subway 
in Tumwater, which is on the corner of North Avenue and Cleveland.  

       People are welcome to come and work on cultural skills. Contact David 
Olsen if you are looking for information on a particular cultural skill. The 
Committee is going to run the booth at the Ethnic Festival at St. Martins    
on March 11, 2017. 

Editor/counselor – Membership directories are available, see Linda.  
Old Business:  

None 
New Business: 

Norway Day: Lefse making classes will be held if we need to make our own. We 
do need to make lompe so classes will be organized. We need more cookies. 
There are booster pins for sale for $10 and you get your name in the pro-
gram as a booster. Norway Day is April 15th.  

       17th of May – We will be having a dinner at The Rivers Edge in Tumwater    
Valley on May 22, 2017. Watch for more information. 

Good of the Order: 
The former Mayors of Lacey are doing a fundraiser for the new Veterans Center 

on April 28, 2017. There will be a dinner and dance at St. Martins. Go to the 
city website or go to http://celebratelacey.com/mayors-gala for more infor-
mation 

Norwegian Heritage Day is at Leif Erickson lodge will be on March 18. Go to 
Leif Ericksonôs Lodge webpage for more information. 

Scholarships are due next month, if anyone is looking for an application please 
contact Linda. 

 
The next meeting will be March 27, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
The meeting closed at 8:45 p.m. 
    Respectfully submitted, 
     Nancy Hill, Secretary 

 
 



Do you buy snacks 

that come in 

these square plas-

tic containers? If 

so, will you save 

them and bring 

them to the  

March meeting?  

Member Newǔ 
 

    VelkommeƦ New Member 
 

Frank Hamilton 

9513 Delphi Rd SW  

Olympia WA 98512  

(360) 352 -1835  

Cell- (360)951-1174 

rallyguy@comcast.net 
 

(And Congratulations 
on your marriage to  

Corinne Tobeck!)  

Til Minne 
 

Bjarne Nilssen 

Louise Benoit 

 
We will miss our  

Golden Members 

There are 318 nominees for the   
Nobel Peace Prize for 2017, of   
which 215 are individuals and 103 
organizations. 
318 is the second highest number   
of nominees ever. The record,    
from 2016, is 376. For more info  
and to see the nominees, go to  
www.nobelpeaceprize.org   



   SyttendŞ MaƉŪ BallarŖ 

  Since 1974 the Ballard Community hosts one of the largest Syttende Mai parades in the world. (Parade 
starts at 6:00 PM) Held at the Leif Erikson Lodge, the 17th of May luncheon has been a staple of this 
historic celebration. Guests will enjoy a delicious Nordic inspired meal . A cash bar offering beer, wine 
and aquavit will be available. Luncheon starts at noon. Tickets cost $35.00 per person and  

will be available until  May 12th.  

Make your reservation today by calling Vicki Nelson at (425) 218-4447  

Monday through Friday from 10 am to 8 pm. 

 www.eventbrite.com.  

Itôs Scholarship Time! 
 

§ Do you have a child or grandchild ages 9-16, interested in going to language camp?  Hovedstad 
lodge offers a scholarship to qualified candidates, plus the District offers a Sofie/Olsen scholarship. 

§ New this year! Unge Venner, (ages 13-23) field trip to Petersburg, Alaska, August 12-19, where par-
ticipants will stay in homes of lodge members and complete a community service project-in Alaska!  

§ The Carl Saltviet Scholarship is to the International  Summer School at the University of Oslo. There 
is no age limit! You must meet  eligibility requirements. It covers room, board and tuition! 

§ Hovedstad Lodge  offers a continuing education scholarship. 
 
To qualify, all applicants must be a child or grandchild, of a current lodge member who has been active 
at least three of the past five years. For more details and application forms, contact : 
 
 Linda Fialkowski, Scholarship Chair 
 norwaydreamer@comcast.net                        Scholarship applications are due March 27, 2016  
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News from your FBC...  

http://www.eventbrite.com/


ZonŞ Meetinſ Apriƛ 22, TacomĴ 
The date has been set for our Zone meeting and 
Norden Lodge #2 in Tacoma is our host.  Zone 
meetings are a wonderful opportunity to learn more 
about the organization and to meet and get to know 
members from other lodges in our Zone. The lodges 
in our Zone are Norden #2 Tacoma; Poulsbo, 
Bremerton, Grays Harbor #4, Aberdeen.  

District 2 officers and others will be presenting in-
formation that will be of interest to all members, so 
please think about attending. The more attendees 
there are, the more information will be exchanged, 
and the better the session will be. Whether you 
have been a member for months or years, you can 
always learn something, and get to know more 
about the lodges around us.  

 

Apriƛ Fooƛǎǔ 
Daǭ 1950Ū 
Norwaǭ 
 

Aprilsnarr - April 
Fools - is a beloved 
tradition in Norway. One aprilsnarr that has        
become a legend happened April 1st, 1950. The   
Norwegian newspaper Aftenposten fooled a lot of 
the inhabitants of Oslo with the headline, òSvÞrt 
billig vin, ta med bßtte.ó (Very cheap wine, bring 
bucket.) The article explained how Vinmonopolet, 
the State operated wine and liquor store, found   
itself in the position of having to get rid of great 
quantities of French wine. Having run out of       
bottles, however, it requested  anyone interested in 
buying said wine, bring their own buckets or other 
containers to the store in Oslo. The wine would be 
sold tax-free. The only  caveat listed was that the 
wine would be rationed in 5-liter increments per 
customer. Helpful and excited citizens responded 
immediately!  

(Seen here, waiting for the doors to open)  

Booƙ ĎchangŞ 

Ditǚ oſ Datǚ! 

At our March Membership  
Meeting, the Cultural Committee  
will sponsor a book exchange.   
All members, please bring a book or books that you 
want to exchange or donate.  Books of various types 
are acceptable.  Any books that remain after our 
member exchange will be either added to our cul-
tural library or donated to various non-profit    
agencies by our cultural committee members as a 
community service activity of our Lodge. 
David E. Olsen, Cultural Director  
 

Culturaƛ CommitteŞ Noteǔ 
 

  The Hovedstad Cultural Committee will meet on 
Wednesday, April 05, 2017 from 6:00  P.M. to 7:00 
P.M. at Haggen's Grocery Food Court located at the 
corner  of Cooper Pt Rd and Black Lake Blvd.   
    The meeting topic will be the Hovedstad Lodge 
Garden at the Thurston County Fairgrounds.  

   If a member needs support to develop a cultural 
skill, and/or assistance to complete an application 
for recognition of a cultural skill with a cultural 
skills medal, the member  may contact the cultural 
director, David Olsen, at writedavido@live.com, or 
call him at (360) 456-8578.  
 

Norwaǭ Daǭ Bakerǔ NeedeŖ 
 

Have you signed up to bake for Norway Day? If not, 
Judy Byles is looking for you. Our traditional Nor-
wegian cookies and baked goods are in great        
demand. We sell out early in the day. Please commit 
to bake a few dozen cookies to help our cause. 
Call Judy Byles 352-4725 to volunteer. 
 

IditaroŖ 2017Ū ĨŞ Lasǚ Greaǚ RacŞ 
 

Mitch Seavey, 57,  set a new record, winning the 
Iditarod in 8d 3h 40m 13s .The Alaska musher be-
came the oldest ever to win the world's most  
famous sled dog race. 
Norwegian Joar Leifseth Ulsom, came in fourth. 

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT6959_com_zimbra_email%22));
http://iditarod.com/race/2017/mushers/395-Joar-Leifseth-Ulsom/


Mark Your Calendar 
 

March 21 & 29ð 10 AM,  $5- Norwegian Cooking Classes, SCC @ PLU 
March 27ð  Reg Meeting, Finnish Exchange Student & Book exchange 
April 5– 6:00 PM Cultural Committee Meeting @ Haggenõs Food Café  

April 15ð 10-4 NORWAY DAY 

April 18– 5:30 Board Meeting– Tumwater Subway  
April 22– Zone 4 Meeting @ Norden 2 in Tacoma– Everyone invited! 
April 24– Reg Meeting & Joanneõs trip to Norway/Iceland & Lindaõs Norway trip 
May 22– Syttende Mai Dinner at Riverõs Edge $5 Members, $25 Guests 

Hostess Coordinator 
Terra Hegge 360.350.8383 

      Hovedstad Posten Editor 
           Linda Fialkowski 
    8108 Afflerbaugh Ct SE 
       Olympia, WA 98503 


